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Thirty Second Meeting of the

Informal South Pacific ATS Co-ordinating Group
(ISPACG/32)

Nadi, Fiji
9 – 12 April 2018
Agenda Item 9 – Review and Establish Terms of Reference for Working Groups and Task Forces
Extend Conference Duration
Presented by Federal Aviation Administration
SUMMARY
This working paper presents the FAA’s position on ISPACG meeting duration. The FAA requests consideration of the annual meeting increased from two days to three in order to accommodate service provider discussion and follow-up on action items accordingly.  
1.
INTRODUCTION

1.1 In accordance with current signed Letter of Agreement (2016) for ISPACG   

9. Procedures 


In order to support the scope of work, the following procedures will be followed for ISPACG meetings:


Frequency of Meetings


The ISPACG shall meet annually, or as required, in conjunction with the South Pacific FANS Interoperability Team (FIT). Meeting duration will normally be not more than 2 days based upon the agreed agenda. 


Sub groups, work groups and planning teams may meet more frequently depending upon the nature of the work and/or timeframes of the projects involved. 

2.
DISCUSSION
2.1
It is the FAA’s position to allocate an additional day in conjunction with annual ISPACG meetings exclusively for Air Navigation Service Providers. The additional day would afford providers the opportunity to discuss, and more importantly take action on any open or outstanding items brought before ISPACG. 


Upon conclusion of each ISPACG attendees return home with commitments from the conference and issues to be addressed. However, higher priority obligations, lack of resources and regular work assignments often impede the ability to complete those tasks.  The annual ISPACG meeting presents a convenient opportunity to work collaboratively to resolve outstanding issues. Technology is continuing to advance and drive our region and the rest of the world forward.  Some of the items discussed here such as the need to develop a region wide contingency plan need to be addressed sooner than later. Unfortunately, this item and others will not be answered prior to our departure. Allocating an extra day to develop potential solutions to ATS problems in the South Pacific flight information regions is absolute benefit with minimal toll.  


ISPACG 30 in Australia discussed the future of ISPACG and ISPACG Planning Team (PT) meetings and the concept of conducting a meeting remotely or combining in another forum (ASPIRE). Unfortunately, the PT meetings have subsided, yet the need for an exclusive users forum is evident to address items such as a regional VOLKAM exercises, contingency plans, and GNSS/RNP2. 
3.
CONCLUSION

3.1
We ask that each member take into consideration to extend the annual ISPACG meeting by one additional day for the reason mentioned before you. The ability to work in a large group format or in smaller groups on individual items would be a step in the right direction for resolving more of our regional issues in a well-timed forum.


We feel as though the annual ISPACG is the best forum to address provider specific issues.   
4.
ACTION BY THE MEETING

4.1
The meeting is invited to: 

a) Consider adding an additional day to ISPACG for a Planning Team or providers only meeting. The FAA is willing to chair and prep for meeting if adopted. 

